DARSHAM VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

(Draft not yet confirmed by committee)

The Annual General Meeting was held on 13th July 2015 at 7.30pm

PRESENT:    Mr K. Rolfe. (Chairman.) Ms. A.Tooze(minutes).  Mr. K Alexander (Treasurer), Mr M. Shipp (Maintenance), Mr. V Hart (Secretary/ Letting Officer), Mrs J Hart, Mrs Sue Rickeard & Mrs Cora Smith.

7 members of the public attended

1. APOLOGIES – JVR
2. MINUTES
The chairman KR confirmed that as all present had a copy of the previous AGM minutes they were signed by consent of all present, as a true record of previous annual general meeting.

3.CHAIRMANS REPORT

“I would like to thank the whole Committee for all their help and work this past year.

Our thanks also to Jane Evans & Jane Sampstead for organising last years fete so well and for this years, which falls on 8th August.

The past year has been one of emergency meetings with our partners in the development and mainly concerned the 106 Agreement attached to the Outline Planning Permission. Our big problem, apart from lack of movement by SCDC has been trying to ensure that we as trustees would not be liable for any payments to the local authority. The amount would be in excess of £112,000 and as owners in part of the development land we would be liable if the other landowners went bankrupt.

Eventually after many emails lasting a full day a deal was struck and an indemnity agreement signed and agreed by both solicitors and is held in safety for our demand.

It may cost us on Solicitors fees but it is money well spent for the safeguard on people in the village and the trustees.

We have introduced policies for the hall to cover such things as Health & Safety for vulnerable people, children and anti-discrimination, equal opportunities etc. for people using the hall. Additionally an asbestos warning was placed on the wall to inform any contractors working on the hall that the wc cisterns contain 9% asbestos and is no danger to users of the hall but must not be broken.

Vic and I met with the Fire officer last week and gave him certification of the extinguishers, emergency alarm & lighting and pat testing. In general he has advised us to use a new form of logbook for tests and fire risk assessments and placing of a Log Book to record these checks. In general he was happy with the hall but the fire door to the kitchen will need a little adjusting to ensure it closes.

Our partners for the village hall application have confirmed that they have consulted with several developers and they have confirmed that two developers who may be interested in developing the site, and the others have all advised that they feel the proposal as approved is not a viable concern with a negative desirability. Accordingly they have written to the planning officer to request a meeting to discuss a reduction in affordable homes provided with a view to appealing against the number. This procedure is supposed to be decided within 28 days of lodging to the Local Authority but a further appeal could be issued to the Planning Inspector if needed.”
Keith Rolfe Chairman Darsham Village Hall Management Committee.

4. FINANCE 

KA passed around copies of his annual report/ balance sheets, which are summarised below:-

As of the 13/07/2015 the current position of accounts are: -

COIF                         
£35,027.61

Community Account 
£12,290.94

Money Manager        
£0.00 

Total                          
£47,318.55  

Solicitors’ fees will have to be included, when they are to hand, but estimated at around £7,000 and are now complete.

5. HALL MAINTENANCE

MS   confirmed nothing major to report.
KR and all the committee thanked him for his work.

6. PROJECT GROUP REPORT
KR reported within the Chairman’s report above.

Questions were raised, from the floor, about the report and possible alternative options which were discussed.  The Chairman reiterated that following the mandate from the Village vote to proceed with the scheme, and the formal Agreement being signed with the other two land-owners, the DVHMC were contractually bound into the existing arrangement. CS reported that Hevingham had received a grant for their Hall which was in the process of being rebuilt, following questions from the public she has been asked to look into the details as a “plan B” as a fall-back should our proposal fail. 

7. LETTING OFFICERS REPORT

VH stated that bookings had increased with dances, clubs & private hire with the hall in use most of the week.

He added that currently the Hall is generating a healthy surplus which helps with the numerous running costs, whereas previously it was running at a loss.

8. Health and Safety

KR confirmed that some policies have been updated. In general, there were no specific problems apart from the fire door to the Kitchen in need of attention (does not close)
9.AOB

It was suggested by Helen Reeves that the Hall was in need of a deep-clean especially the windows. It was agreed that this will take place on 31st July-1st Aug.

The meeting concluded at approximately 8.20pm 

10. DATE OF NEXT AGM MEETING – 18th July 2016 
at 7.30pm

11. DATE OF NEXT ORDINARY MEETING – To be  issued seperately.

DARSHAM VILLAGE HALL
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

NOTICE OF MEETING

I HEREBY GIVE NOTICE that an Annual General Meeting of the Darsham Village Hall Management Committee will be held at: -

DARSHAM VILLAGE HALL

On Monday, 18th July 2016 at 7.30pm

Signed: -                 K. Rolfe.

Sec to D.V.H.M.C 

To…DVHMC Members…………..

AGENDA
1. Apologies

2. Minutes of last meeting.

3. Treasurer’s Report

4. Hall maintenance Report

5. Project Group Report 

6. Future events Lettings officer report

7. Health & Safety Issues

8. AOB & Election of Officers to Committee

9. Date of next meeting   
